
Silver Lake Township
Regular Meeting

Monday June 6, 2016

Francis Fruehan called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and called for a salute to the Flag.

Minutes from the May meeting were read and approved with corrections on a motion made by 
Evan Everitt and seconded by Butch DeLousia, approved.  

The Treasurer report was read, approved and held for audit on a motion made by Evan Everitt 
and seconded by Butch DeLousia, approved.

Public Comment:  Angel Kublo asked about a check drawn from the Police Fund.  Francis 
Fruehan explained as per the budget this check will go into a savings account for the 
purchase of a police when needed. 

A resident spoke regarding problems with individuals riding four-wheelers and dirt bikes on the 
roads.  Sometimes there are as many as 8 to 10 on the road and are very loud.  He expressed 
concern with accidents.
Another resident had a similar problem on Heavey Road.  He video taped them, they ended up 
coming back and apologizing.  

Evan Everitt reviewed the bids received at the April meeting.  Schoenberger has awarded the 
bid for dust control at the April meeting.  The bids for fuels has been reviewed.  Evan Everitt 
made a motion to approved WOC Energy for all fuels – gasoline at $1.669, Diesel at $1.5526 
and heating oil at $1.415, Butch DeLousia seconded, approved.

Evan Everitt has a payoff figure from Peoples Security and Trust Bank for the building loan in 
the amount of $2,198.51.  It was explained that the township millage had been shifted so the 
building could be paid off early.  With this payment the loan will be paid in full and millage will
be adjusted back with the next budget.

Francis Fruehan explained an line item had been inadvertently left off the Police Budget.  
Resolution 2016-1 was read to amend the police budget by adding account  number 410.26 for
Police Education and Training.  The amended budget will be posted on the township website.

Francis Fruehan read the police report with 20 incidents for the month of May.  The full report 
will be posted on the bulletin board after the meeting and will also run in the local newspapers.

Evan Everitt gave the road report.  Township has been awarded a Dirt/Gravel Road Project for 
Snow Hollow Road.  The Pop’s Hobby Road project has started.  A resident asked about Barney
Road.  Evan Everitt explained that Barney Road needs to be built up and said he is having 
problems with residents on the road putting their yard waste in the ditches which has caused 
drainage problems.

Assessment Permits for May – None

Driveway Permits for May – None 



Butch DeLousia made a motion to pay the bills as submitted, Evan Everitt seconded, carried.
As no further business was presented, Evan Everitt made a motion to adjourn the meeting, 
Butch DeLousia seconded, carried.

Sandy Brink Supervisors Present:
Secretary Francis Fruehan

Evan Everitt
Richard DeLousia
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